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January 12, 2018 
 
 
 
Mr. William McKercher 
Mississippi Department of Environmental Quality 
515 E. Amite Street 
Jackson, MS  39201 
 
Mr. Ben Lightsey  
Mississippi Department of Environmental Quality 
515 E. Amite Street 
Jackson, MS  39201 
 
Re: SSDS Effectiveness Evaluation – Sump Relocation 

Former Holley Automotive/Coltec Industries Facility, Water Valley, MS  
 
Dear Messrs. McKercher and Lightsey: 
 
As indicated in our November 9, 2017 SSDS Effectiveness Evaluation Workplan  
(“Workplan”), approved by the MDEQ on November 13, 2017, First Environment relocated 
the sump adjacent to the Maintenance Room to a new permanent location at the south wall 
of the Plant.  The sump relocation was completed on Thursday, January 11, 2018.  The 
construction of the new sump is consistent with the construction diagram attached to the 
Workplan.  It is our understanding that BorgWarner will decommission the old sump and 
commence operation of the new sump on Monday, January 15, 2018. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
FIRST ENVIRONMENT, INC. 
 

 
 
Bernard T. Delaney, Ph.D., P.E., BCEE 
President 
 
 
cc: Trudy Fisher, Esq. 
 Benne Hutson, Esq. 
 Amanda Tollison, Esq. 


